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Mayor Gordo reported that he is familiar with all four applicants who
live in his district, and acknowledged that some have volunteered
on his Mayoral campaign, and noted that he contacted all four
applicants to thank them for their interest in serving their
community.

In response to Councilmember Madison’s concern related to Ms.
Rivas’ and all other applicants’ ability to serve on the City Council,
Michele Beal Bagneris, City Attorney/City Prosecutor, stated per an
Attorney General’s Opinion, it would not be a conflict for Ms. Rivas
to serve in her Los Angeles County employment capacity and aiso
serve on the City Council. In addition, she stated that the Mayor
may ask the candidates to confirm they have cleared any conflict of
interest related to their current employment status.

Jessica Rivas, Michael Warner, Martha Shenkenberg, and Patrick
Amsbry, District 5 applicants, provided an overview of their personal
and professional experiences, and responded to questions asked
by each member of the City Council.

Following all presentations and interviews, the City Council
deliberated on the qualifications of each applicant for the District 5
vacancy. The Mayor and City Council each noted with admiration
the strength of the applicant pool, and congratulated Jessica Rivas,
Michael Warner, Martha Shenkenberg, and Patrick Amsbry for
representing District 5 in such a positive and distinguished manner.

Following discussion, it was moved by Councilmember Hampton,
seconded by Councilmember Kennedy, to nominate Mrs. Martha
Shenkenberg as City Council District 5 Representative.

(MOTION WITHDRAWN)

Following further discussion, it was moved by Mayor Gordo,
seconded by Councilmember Madison, to nominate Ms. Jessica
Rivas as City Council District 5 Representative:

AYES: Councilmembers Hampton, Kennedy, Madison,
Masuda, Williams, Vice Mayor Wilson, Mayor Gordo

NOES: None

ABSENT: None

ABSTAIN: None

Mayor Gordo expressed his strong appreciation to Michael Warner,
Martha Shenkenberg, and Patrick Amsbry for their willingness to
serve their community and the City.

The City Council congratulated and welcomed Ms. Rivas as the
newly appointed Pasadena City Councilmember for District 5.
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OATH OF OFFICE ADMINISTERED TO NEWLY APPOINTED
DISTRICT 5 COUNCILMEMBER BY CITY CLERK

City Clerk Jomsky administered the oath of office to Jessica Rivas
as Pasadena City Councilmember representing District 5.

Ms. Rivas thanked the City Council and the community for the
opportunity to serve her community and the residents of District 5.

On order of the Mayor, the special meeting of the City Council
adjourned at 9:09 p.m.
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Victor M. Gordo, Mayor
City of Pasadena
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